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Simpson Service Awards Presentation
Simpson CFA Brigade held an awards night recently with several members awarded for 
years of service.  Alf Frith and Shane Banks (not present) received a 40 year award, Denise 
Frith a 35 year,  Leo Van den Broek and Ken Smith 20 years, with several other members 
receiving 15, 10 and  5 year awards.  Jono Hutton was also presented with a National 

Emergency Medal for his service during the bushfires  in 2019-2020.  The National Emergency Medal is an 
operational service medal which recognises significant or sustained service to others in response to 
nationally-significant emergencies within Australia.



What’s On in December 2024/January 2025
To get your event listed in “What’s On” send details to Debbie at office@simpsondcc.com.au by 
the  21st each month
Tuesday 17th December 2024 - Simpson Primary School- Final Assembly 2024 - 11.30am
Wednesday 18th December 2024 - Simpson Community Country Christmas - 6-9pm Simpson 
Recrea�on Reserve - Bring a plate of dessert/supper
January 29th 2025 - Simpson Bowling Club - Twilight Bowls Commences



Sell and Service Mowers and ATV’s—Chainsaw Repair, 
Service  Sharpen - Tyres for ATV’s and Mowers—

Water Pump repairs  Mon—Fri 8.-5.00

          No. 1   
 For Service.
Specialising In:

 *Semen Sales   * Freeze Branding
 * Advisory Services * Farm 
Visits
 * Calf Dehorning  * DIY Services 
      * Tail Paint  * Merchandise
                  Phone: 03 55951536

cobdenab@bigpond.com
***************************************************

Some great entertainment coming to Simpson for the 2025 Heytesbury Agricultural Show on March 1st 

2025.  Check  the shows website in coming weeks for updated schedules.

Heytesbury Agricultural Show 2025



Simpson Primary School

Thank you
As the year draws to a close (the final formal day for students is Tuesday 17th December)

we would like to thank all the individuals and organisations who have supported the school
throughout the school year.  It is with your support that we are able to provide the students

with a variety of opportunities and experiences to enrich their education and lives.

End of Year Dates/ Reminders 
10th December – Statewide Transition Day
10th December – 2025 Prep Parent Q & A session
10.30am
11th December – Day 2 Timboon P-12 Year 7
Transition
17th December – Final Assembly & Year 6
Graduation - starting at 11.30am
18th December – Environmental Day
19th December – Environmental Day
20th December – Staff Final Day

2025
Tuesday 28th January – Teachers Return / Office
opens.
Wednesday 29thth January - Classes begin for
Year 1 – 6 students
Thursday 30th January – Prep students commence
Prep students will have Wednesdays off until the
long weekend in March. 2025 Staffing

Prep – Mrs Melissa Berry & Mrs Tiffany Jones
1 /2 – Miss Maddison Cunnington 
3/4 – Mr Wes Hollick
5/6 - Ms Jannique Hanegraaf
Science, Auslan & P.E – Mrs Naomi Marr-Vogels
Student Wellbeing – Ms Emily Bentley
Education Support – Mrs Paula Newcombe & 
                                 Mrs Tarni Rankin
Business Manager – Mrs Tabatha Robb
Principal – Mrs Melissa Berry

Congratulations and all the best to our Year 6
Graduates; Archer Crole, Cooper Beecher, Ollie Ferrari,
Fin Mahoney, Imogen McVilly & Gracie-Anne Deppeler



Be part of a group of dads who support each other, who celebrate your 
wins and understand that things can get tricky sometimes!

Upcoming group meeting dates:

A Dads Matter Group 
at a town near you!

There are no formal agendas, just a relaxed and laidback opportunity to 
meet other dads for an hour or so. This group is for dads/father figures of 
babies or children up to 5-years-old and dads-to-be.

For queries please contact Tracey on 0483 312 047 or email dadsmatter@corangamite.vic.gov.au

CAMPERDOWN | Killara Centre 
2nd and 4th Thursday of the month
Starts: Thursday 24 October, 5.30 pm

COBDEN | Senior Citizens centre 
1st and 3rd Saturday of the month
Start: Saturday 16 November, 10.30 am

LISMORE | Fairway Cafe at golf club 
1st and 3rd Wednesday of the month
Starts: Wednesday 6 November, 5.30 pm

TERANG | Terang Library 
1st and 3rd Thursday of the month
Starts: Thursday 7 November, 3 pm

TIMBOON | TImboon Library 
1st and 3rd Saturday of the month
Starts: Saturday 2 November, 1.30 pm

Join our Facebook Group!
Scan the QR code or search
Dads Matter Corangamite



THE SUBURBAN RAIL LOOP MUST GO

I recently launched a pe��on calling on the Albanese Labor Government not to fund the Suburban Rail Loop 
(SRL) in Melbourne and to redirect the funding to Victorian country roads. 

TAC sta�s�cs show that 245 lives have been lost on Victorian roads this year with more than half occurring 
on rural roads despite Melbourne accoun�ng for 75% of Victoria’s popula�on. While not all road fatali�es 
are caused by the condi�on of the roads, it’s a direct cause or contribu�ng factor in some cases. 

The Albanese Labor government has commi�ed $2.2 billion to the SRL. This is a waste of money as the 
Victorian State Government is already broke and with the total project es�mated to cost $220 billion, the 
SLR is clearly unaffordable. 

The Albanese Labor government has already cut, cancelled or delayed nearly $30 billion of road and rail 
funding, as set out in its 2024 budget. Locally, it has cut maintenance funding for the Princes and Western 
Highways. This is on top of the Victorian State government cu�ng maintenance funding for Victorian roads 
by 95%.

No risk to life resul�ng from poorly maintained roads is necessary or acceptable. 

I invite you to sign my pe��on at www.dantehan.com.au. 

Authorised by The Hon Dan Tehan MP, Liberal Party of Australia, Parliament House, Canberra

  �Centrelink 

  �National Disability Insurance 
Scheme (NDIS)

  �Pensions and My Aged Care

  �Medicare

  ��Australian Taxation Office 
(ATO)

Hamilton: 190 Gray Street, Hamilton VIC 3300  |  Warrnambool: 158 Koroit Street, Warrnambool VIC 3280

 1300 131 692    dan.tehan.mp@aph.gov.au    dantehan.com.au    DanTehanWannon    dantehan
Authorised by Dan Tehan MP, Liberal Party of Australia, 190 Gray Street, Hamilton VIC 3300.

My office can assist you with information about 
Federal Government services including:

DAN TEHAN
FEDERAL MEMBER FOR WANNON

Please fill out my 
30 second survey

  �Veterans’ Affairs

  �Immigration, citizenship  
and passports

  �Australia Post

  �Telecommunications  
(broadband and  
mobile coverage)

Working for Wannon



Simpson and District Kindergarten 

  

On Friday the 22nd of November we ventured out on 
our excursion. We boarded the Popes Bus with 
Fiona driving. We headed towards Camperdown on 
a very warm day. Most of the children wanted to sit 
at the back of the bus. They had lots of fun. 

At 11.05am we arrived at the age care facility of 
Sunnyside House. We were warmly greeted by the 
staff and the residence. In their lounge room the 
children sang songs, danced, read a story called 
Wombat Stew and then coloured in pictures. 

  

We thanked everyone at Sunnyside House and 
then had lunch at the Apex Park. We then travelled 
to Camperdown station and waited for the train to 
arrive We all listened for the train and everyone was 
very excited as we could see and hear it 
approaching. The children carefully held hands and 
watched as the train slowed down and stop in front 
of them. We all safely found our seats. 

Once the train had arrived at Colac we then 
headed to Bunnings where Jo was waiting for us. 
She had pot plant decoration and treasure hunt 
activities. The children were also given aprons and 
a pencil case filled with goodies. We thanked Jo so 
much and our excursion was coming to an end. We 
arrived safely back at Simpson thanking Fiona and 
the parents for an excellent day. 

 

 

 
Signature: Jane Bennett                                                     

Jane Bennett   Early Childhood Teacher                 Corangamite Shire Council                                              



It will ask you to read the meter yourself and tell
us the results within five working days, so we
can send you an accurate bill. Find out how to
do it at wannonwater.com.au/meter-readings/

We don’t want our meter

readers to have a ‘ruff’ day 

Mark the date your meter is due to be
read, if there’s a dog nearby, they need
to be suitably restrained on this day.  

If a member of our team can’t access
your meter, they’ll leave a card in your
letterbox. 



On the Green
Promising start to Pennant
As we approach the halfway mark of the Corangamite pennant bowls 
season, the three Simpson teams have had encouraging starts.
The Midweek Division 1 side sit fourth on the ladder after a 3-3 start 
with wins over Cobden, Cressy, and Camperdown Golf. This is 
extremely promising given the side only wone 3 games all of last 
season. Hopefully they can go on and keep that spot in the four to 
play finals!

In Weekend Pennant, Division 1 are fifth on the ladder with four wins and three losses. Those 
losses have been all been away games but quite heavy. Improvements in consistency and sticking 
to the game plans have buoyed the Tigers well and are set up for a cracking second half to the 
season.
Simpson 2 in Division 3 are enjoying the top of the ladder with six wins and a loss. This shows the 
incredible depth that is at Simpson and that all bowlers are buying in to improving their own games 
for the benefit of their teams and the club.
Arriving in style
Some teams take a bus to away games, others carpool, but some of the Tigers arrived to 
Winchelsea in style one recent Saturday, they hired a big black limousine for the day!  Although 
they looked like royalty traveling down the Princes Highway in the limo that was piloted by the 
great 'Bondy', the trip home was more subdued than probably planned after suffering a defeat to 
the Blues. Fun and smiles were definitely had nonetheless!
Club Events
100-up is nearing the pointy end with some exciting matches being played. Craig Hookway 
chalked one up for the 'old dogs' with a close win over his son Jack, and will now take on Ernie 
Andres in a semi-final. The other semi will see Scott 'Scooter' Harris take on Noah 'Wombat' Clark 
for a place in the final.
Other events coming over the next couple of months will be the Club Championships, including 
Men’s and Ladies Singles, Open B Grade Singles, and Club Pairs. Best wishes to all competitors!
Twilight Bowls
The popular community social bowls competition will commence January 29th so get your sides 
together and ready for some great fun! The casual comp has teams of four bowling for 10 ends. 
Twilight has been a mainstay on the Simpson calendar for many years and has proven to be terrific 
for the bowls club and for those who partake.
Merry Christmas
Simpson Bowls Club wish members, their families, and members of 
the wider community a safe and happy Christmas/ New Year period. 
Please look after yourselves and the loved ones around you at this 
busy time of year.
Cheers,
Jack High

Personal. The way travel should be

Part of the House of Travel Group ACN: 113 085 626 Member: IATA, AFTA, CLIA

Tanya Campbell
Personal Travel Manager

0419 735 821
tanya.campbell@travelmanagers.com.au
travelmanagers.com.au/TanyaCampbell

Tanya Campbell
Personal Travel Manager

“Professional, Personal & Passionate – that’s me!”

Travel is my expertise! I'm here to inspire and design 
your perfect holiday, making it a stress-free and 
enjoyable experience, just as it should be.

Allansford - 5558 6650

Heywood - 5527 1239

Portland - 5523 4900

Simpson - 5558 6670

Timboon - 5558 6666

Wollaston - 5561 6911

www.thevetgroup.com.au

https://www.google.com/search?q=heywood+vet+clinic&rlz=1C1GCEA_enAU867AU867&oq=heywood+vet+clinic&gs_lcrp=EgZjaHJvbWUqCggAEAAY4wIYgAQyCggAEAAY4wIYgAQyDQgBEC4YrwEYxwEYgAQyCAgCEAAYFhgeMggIAxAAGBYYHjIICAQQABgWGB4yCggFEAAYgAQYogQyCggGEAAYgAQYogQyCggHEAAYgAQYogQyCggIEAAYgAQYogTSAQk0MzMxajBqMTWoAgiwAgE&sourceid=chrome&ie=UTF-8#
https://www.google.com/search?q=portland+vet+clinic&sca_esv=e70c4892a9e8d31e&sca_upv=1&rlz=1C1GCEA_enAU867AU867&ei=JmC9Zp_QHriiseMP59zroAc&ved=0ahUKEwif-42j8vWHAxU4UWwGHWfuGnQQ4dUDCA8&uact=5&oq=portland+vet+clinic&gs_lp=Egxnd3Mtd2l6LXNlcnAiE3BvcnRsYW5kIHZldCBjbGluaWMyCxAuGIAEGMcBGK8BMgUQABiABDIFEAAYgAQyBhAAGBYYHjIGEAAYFhgeMgYQABgWGB4yBhAAGBYYHjIGEAAYFhgeMgYQABgWGB4yBhAAGBYYHjIaEC4YgAQYxwEYrwEYlwUY3AQY3gQY4ATYAQFImiBQgQpYpB9wAXgBkAEAmAG7AaAB9ReqAQQwLjE4uAEDyAEA-AEBmAIToAKhGcICChAAGLADGNYEGEfCAhEQLhiABBiRAhjHARiKBRivAcICCBAuGIAEGNQCwgILEAAYgAQYsQMYgwHCAg4QABiABBixAxiDARiKBcICCBAAGIAEGLEDwgIUEC4YgAQYsQMY0QMYgwEYxwEYigXCAiAQLhiABBiRAhjHARiKBRivARiXBRjcBBjeBBjgBNgBAcICDRAAGIAEGLEDGEMYigXCAgoQABiABBhDGIoFwgIFEC4YgATCAhAQLhiABBhDGMcBGIoFGK8BwgIKEC4YgAQYQxiKBcICEBAuGIAEGNEDGEMYxwEYigXCAgsQLhiABBixAxiDAcICFhAuGIAEGEMYxwEYmAUYigUYjgUYrwHCAhAQLhiABBixAxhDGIMBGIoFwgIfEC4YgAQYQxjHARiKBRivARiXBRjcBBjeBBjgBNgBAZgDAIgGAZAGCLoGBggBEAEYFJIHBjEuMTcuMaAH5ZQC&sclient=gws-wiz-serp#
https://www.google.com/search?q=the+vet+group+simpson&sca_esv=e70c4892a9e8d31e&sca_upv=1&rlz=1C1GCEA_enAU867AU867&ei=OmC9ZvyOEOOPnesPhurJ6Qw&ved=0ahUKEwj8k8Ss8vWHAxXjR2cHHQZ1Ms0Q4dUDCA8&uact=5&oq=the+vet+group+simpson&gs_lp=Egxnd3Mtd2l6LXNlcnAiFXRoZSB2ZXQgZ3JvdXAgc2ltcHNvbjIGEAAYFhgeMgsQABiABBiGAxiKBTIIEAAYgAQYogQyCBAAGIAEGKIEMggQABiABBiiBEjiF1AAWIEWcAB4AZABAJgB5wGgAYsfqgEGMC4xNC43uAEDyAEA-AEBmAIVoAK9IMICERAuGIAEGJECGMcBGIoFGK8BwgILEAAYgAQYsQMYgwHCAhEQLhiABBixAxjRAxiDARjHAcICDhAAGIAEGLEDGIMBGIoFwgIOEC4YgAQYsQMY0QMYxwHCAiAQLhiABBiRAhjHARiKBRivARiXBRjcBBjeBBjgBNgBAcICChAAGIAEGEMYigXCAgUQABiABMICGRAuGIAEGEMYxwEYmAUYmQUYigUYngUYrwHCAgoQLhiABBhDGIoFwgIQEC4YgAQYQxjHARiKBRivAcICDRAAGIAEGLEDGEMYigXCAgsQABiABBiRAhiKBcICCxAuGIAEGMcBGK8BwgIOEAAYgAQYkQIYsQMYigXCAg4QLhiABBjHARiOBRivAcICGhAuGIAEGMcBGK8BGJcFGNwEGN4EGOAE2AEBwgIIEAAYFhgeGA-YAwC6BgYIARABGBSSBwYwLjEyLjmgB5WSAg&sclient=gws-wiz-serp#
https://www.google.com/search?q=the+vet+group+timboon&sca_esv=e70c4892a9e8d31e&sca_upv=1&rlz=1C1GCEA_enAU867AU867&ei=RmC9Zpu3IIKfnesPm_mggQo&ved=0ahUKEwib8rCy8vWHAxWCT2cHHZs8KKAQ4dUDCA8&uact=5&oq=the+vet+group+timboon&gs_lp=Egxnd3Mtd2l6LXNlcnAiFXRoZSB2ZXQgZ3JvdXAgdGltYm9vbjILEC4YgAQYxwEYrwEyAhAmMgsQABiABBiGAxiKBTILEAAYgAQYhgMYigUyCxAAGIAEGIYDGIoFMgsQABiABBiGAxiKBTIIEAAYogQYiQUyCBAAGIAEGKIEMggQABiABBiiBDIaEC4YgAQYxwEYrwEYlwUY3AQY3gQY4ATYAQFItg1QmQRY6AtwAXgBkAEBmAH_AqABhwuqAQcwLjYuMC4xuAEDyAEA-AEBmAIHoALbCMICChAAGLADGNYEGEfCAgYQABgWGB7CAggQABgWGB4YD5gDAIgGAZAGCLoGBggBEAEYFJIHAzEuNqAHoUY&sclient=gws-wiz-serp#


SETTLEMENT 
                        SUPERMARKET

PH 55943340 

WE ARE OPEN
 MONDAY, TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY & 

SATURDAY from  9.00AM- 8.00PM.  
 SUNDAY 10.00am -12 NOON

WE ALSO HAVE FULL SUPERMARKET POST OFFICE AND NEWSAGENCY 
FACILITIES AVAILABLE AS WELL AS PETROL UNTIL 8.00pm MOST NIGHTS.   WE 

HAVE SOME BULK STOCK AND CAN ORDER MORE IN—PASTA, RICE AND 
FLOUR, ALSO MEAT FROM CAMPERDOWN QUALITY MEATS.   

PHONE ORDERS TAKEN AND CALL AHEAD ADVISED   

Like us on 
Facebook to see 

specials



From the Lions Den
Simpson members had a very produc�ve 
morning at the dams today.
With the summer months here and 
Christmas around the corner, we are 
doing what everyone does this �me of 
year...cleaning up!
Ge�ng rid of the long grass for hidden 
crawlies and preven�on of fires was first 
on the list. It also makes for easier 
walking! There were more fallen trees 
across the path.. they are now cleared. 
The gu�ers are emp�ed of leaves and 
dirt. But the biggest job was finding and 
spraying all the li�le and big blackberries 
beside the track as well as the rockeries 
along the edge of the dam walls.
A�er a bit of sweat and labour you'll find 
our members now enjoying a cold drink 
and some lunch. Well done team!



Five minutes with  

Alex Dyson
The guy who’s put his hand up to help 
South-West Victoria get a better deal

Alex, you have two campaigns under your belt, and 
you’re back for a third tilt. What on earth makes 
you keep doing this? It is such a good question. I am 
running because I can see that politics puts many 
people off, and it’s about doing what I can to help 
and being the change I want to see. I think decades 
of Wannon being a safe Liberal seat have seen 
us neglected by the major parties  - I mean, look 
at the state of our roads! I want to see the people 
of Wannon get a better deal and I want to see 
politicians in Canberra work harder to win your vote. 

I’m in a place professionally where I have the time 
and flexibility to commit to a campaign. I care 
about where I live and the challenges we face living 
in the region, and I get annoyed at politicians and 
how they treat everyday Australians. They come 
down here and talk about the cost of living and the 
housing crisis, and I think, “You were in charge for 
years and helped cause these problems, and now 
you’re asking us to trust you to fix them?” The big 
bonus is that I like meeting people, listening to them, 
and learning about people’s lives. I love people’s 
stories.

Does it feel different this time around?  
We got so close in 2022. This time there is a real 
sense we can make history and see Wannon elect 
an independent for the first time. I’m part of a broad 
grassroots movement that has around 1,000 online 
supporters, 300 active volunteers and we’ve just 
celebrated our 500th individual donor. I feel like 
I have an entire community behind me, ready to 
work hard to bring it home this election. Together, 
we’re standing up for Wannon, which is a place that 
means a lot to all of us. 

Do you think you can make a difference as an 
Independent? You bet I can make a difference! I can 
represent the true interests of the electorate without 
being beholden to party lines or big business that 

Alex Dyson grew up in Warrnambool. As a national 
broadcaster, he interviewed everyone from rockstars 
to prime ministers. He’s a small business owner, 
football fanatic, and wants to make politics work 
again for the communities he loves. The 2025 federal 
election will be Alex’s third campaign running as 
a community independent for Wannon. His 2022 
people-powered campaign saw Wannon become a 
marginal electorate for the first time in 67 years. 

has been pulling strings in politics for many years. 
I’ll be able to say what I think - not stick to a party 
line regardless of who’s in power. Wearing a suit 
every day is not my idea of a good time, but I’m 
not worried about protecting my job in Canberra 
and not being affiliated with a party means that I 
can make long-term decisions that are in the best 
interest of the people of Wannon rather than protect 
my political career. 

When communities vote for independent 
candidates, they don’t go back. Whether you look 
at the original community independent Cathy 
McGowan and now Helen Haines in north-east 
Victoria, Jacqui Lambie in Tasmania or David Pocock 
in the Senate in the ACT – community independents 
speak the truth, represent their electorate’s best 
interests and get things done. They’re accountable 
to their voters, no one else. 

What do you say to those who have questioned 
your independence or transparency?  I’ve never 
been involved with any political party and I am a 
genuine community independent. It became evident 
in my first campaign, where my entire budget was 
$5,000, that I’d need more funds to compete with 
the major parties. None of the 500+ donors to this 
campaign have a final say in my decisions and all 
are listed on the community campaign website. 
I’ve also accepted funds from crowdfunding group 
Climate200, which supports independents in taking 
greater action on climate change, integrity in 
politics, and equal opportunity for women.

Want to find out more about Alex and the 
community independent movement?
AlexDysonIndependent.com

Authorised by Alex Dyson 
185 Liebig St, Warrnambool









 Regular Ac�vi�es –

Mondays  and Thursdays
Men’s Shed  9 am-4 pm Weekly Phone 55943448 

Tuesdays
Cra� Group 10am –3pm weekly  BYO Project & lunch

Wednesdays
Potluck Lunch

4th December  2024
 Bring a plate to share

 Cra�ernoon
Wednesday 27th November 2024 
See our Facebook page for details

Thursdays
Conversa�onal English - All welcome
Simpson  Weekly 10.30am-12.00pm

Timboon Weekly 6.30pm-8.00pm

Digital Literacy Classes
Face to face or Online via Zoom

On a fee for service basis—contact Debbie for more informa�on—includes iPhone iPad 
Android and more

Photocopy, scanning and prin�ng service and access to WIFI available during office hours.
Lending Library and Jigsaw Library are also open and available to community members during 

office hours
Jus�ce of the Peace services available by appointment 

Closed from 20th December 2024 - 15th January 2025

Hours Tuesday—Thursday 9am-5pm and Fridays 9am—12 noon
           Visit our website on wwwsimpsondcc.com.au or                      us    on Facebook  

11 Jayarra Street, Simpson, 3266
Phone 0355943448 


